DRAFT                             BOARD OF SELECTMEN

MINUTES

      Wednesday, June 20, 2012
       Swampscott, MA 01907
Attendance: Chairman, Richard Malagrifa, Vice Chair , David Van Dam, Selectmen Barry Greenfield, Glenn Kessler, Jill G. Sullivan,  and  Town Administrator, Thomas Younger .  
Open Session: 
Sue Munafo Post, Chairman of the Swampscott Historical Commission recognized retiring members Angela Ippolito, Jean Reardon and Melanie Aldrich Peterson for their dedicated services to the Town and to the Historical Commission. 
Discussion:
The Board openly discussed the idea of forming an Athletic Field Committee. 

Paul Moran and Linso Van De Burg spoke in support and offered their help with the committee. (See votes of the Board.)

The following spoke on the idea of forming an Athletic Field Committee:

Selectman Sullivan asked for volunteers for the above committee. Selectman Sullivan spoke on a mission statement for the committee. 

Selectman Greenfield believes it is good for opponents to be heard. Selectman Greenfield believes that a group of people who want the field without anyone opposed to the field will not go anywhere.   

Resident Gene Bardon spoke on the Town having a plan in place for the Athletic Field Committee. Mr. Bardon feels that the residents are not being informed on all the information. 
Resident Mouzner Aylouche urges that the committee and the members keep an open mind on all issues and study all options available. Mr. Ayoulche asked that traffic and location be kept in mind. 
Appointments:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Van Dam to appoint the Assistant Harbor Masters, seconded by Selectman Kessler. (See attached list)
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to appoint Larry Bithell to the Harbor Master, seconded by Selectman Van Dam. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to appoint Cody Maher, Robert Serino, Jacob Strauss, Nunzio Moretti, Dylan Young, Alex Balleza, Lucas Tobin, Richard Sullivan, Griffin Hunt, Bryan Gorman and Ryan Scarponi as  part time seasonal DPW Laborers, pending Cori and completion of all paperwork, seconded by Selectman Greenfield. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to appoint Eric Cassidy, Caroline Fillenworth, Ryan Kelly, Jenna Resnick, and Eric Yaeger to summer seasonal appointments, seconded by Selectman Greenfield. 
Votes of the Board: 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to form a Athletic Field Committee, seconded by Selectman Greenfield
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Van Dam to approve an invoice for Bernstein & Miller, P.C. in the amount of $1,700.00, for services through May 31, 2012, seconded by Selectman Greenfield. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve block party request from Paul Bilodeau to be held on June 30, 2012, seconded by Selectman Greenfield.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve the annual Muscular Dystrophy Association Halloween Witch Ride to be held on October 14, 2012, with a rain date of October 18, 2012, seconded by Selectman Greenfield
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve a 4th of  July vendor permit for, Penne Fuller, Kenneth Batastini, seconded by Selectman Greenfield. 
 The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Van Dam to approve a block party request from William Jones to be held on July 4, 2012, seconded by Selectman Greenfield. 
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Van Dam to approve a block party request from Margaret Epstein to be held on July 7, 2012, seconded by Selectman Sullivan. 

 The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Van Dan to approve meeting minutes from April 25, 2012, seconded by Selectman Kessler. 

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Greenfield to approve an extension for the purchase and sale agreement between Atlantic Crossing, LLC and the Town of Swampscott, seconded by Selectman Sullivan.
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to approve the FY12 Year End Shuffle, seconded by Selectman Greenfield.  
The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Sullivan to allow Thomas Younger, Town Administrator to approve block party request, seconded by Selectman Van Dam. 

News & Old Business:

Selectman Greenfield spoke recently with Gino Cresta, DPW Director on the Town’s sub pump.  Selectman Greenfield spoke on having no storm water drains in different parts of the Town. Selectman Greenfield stated that having bathrooms in the basement of your homes can cause big problems. Selectman Greenfield will return to the Board with some information on grants on sewer and storm water studies. Selectman Greenfield spoke on a recent meeting regarding the new school project. Selectman Greenfield commented on the amount of people who showed up and the how the process going forward was discussed. Selectman Greenfield spoke on the funding for a school feasibility study will take five to six months to complete.  Selectman Greenfield commented that the School Building Committee will be out looking for feedback from the community. Town Meeting in the fall has to approve the new school project which the state will pick up about thirty percent of the bill. 

Selectman Kessler spoke on his conversation with DPW Director, Gino Cresta regarding putting recycling receptacles at all entrances to the beaches and along Humphrey Street. Selectman Kessler commented that the receptacles were not successful at the Little League Fields. Selectman Kessler is looking forward to working with the Harbor Advisory Committee. Selectman Kessler commented that the Waterfront needs some repairs.  Selectman Kessler is looking for an update on the safety crosswalk signs in Town. 

Selectman Malagrifa asked the community to get involved, get a clear understanding of the school project and be informed. 
Selectman Sullivan asked that the past feasibility study be thrown away and a new one completed. School Building Authority as part of their grant has to have a new feasibly study which is part of their guidelines   Selectman Sullivan recommended putting a map together on the Town’s website showing projects that are being done currently and in the future, with maybe a color coded function that shows work that has been completed. 
Thomas Younger, Town Administrator spoke on the State approving this project based on the grant application. 
Town Administrator’s Report:
Thomas G. Younger, Town Administrator spoke on the following items:
· Town’s website will be showing ongoing projects.

· Disposition of Buildings

· Andrew’s Chapel window work is being done. 

· Senior RFP is being looked at. 

· Long term Capital plans, met with the members. 

· Meeting with Jeff Vaughan regarding the recycling program. 

· Met with Mr. Chelgren from Marblehead –various positions. 

· Goal to improve the business community. 

· Looking at Economic Strategic Plan. 

· Looking at Pilot Programs. 

· Senior Center will be open extended hours on Thursday, June 21, 2012 until 10PM due to the extreme heat. 

Selectmen’s Time:

Selectman Greenfield spoke of a plan for new employees to be in a deferred benefit plan.  Selectman spoke of next spring having a meeting regarding the Home Rule Petition. Selectman Greenfield spoke on the last 20 years of budgets and to have a goal of not repeating the past years.  Selectman Greenfield spoke on tax exempt organizations, which he estimates that forty four million dollars are exempt. Selectman Greenfield spoke briefly on making the Vinnin Square area become walk able like other communities with a down town area. 
Selectman Van Dam acknowledged and thanked resident MH 3 Petty Officer, Shannon Crowley who has returned home from Afghanistan.  Selectman Van Dam reminded the community that there will be supervised inmates from the Essex County Sheriff’s 

Department in Town for the week of July 23, 2012 to help out in the community. Selectman Van Dam thanked the community for attending the War Memorial Committee’s fundraiser that was held recently and raised four thousand dollars. Selectman Van Dam reminded residents that the Swampscott Senior Center’s Men’s Club will be meeting every third Thursday of the month with lunch at 1PM. Selectman Van Dam spoke on the moving up ceremony held recently at the Middle School along with the last chorus concert. 
Selectman Kessler spoke on a recent trip he took to see the Museum of World War II in Natick and expressed what a great place to visit. Selectman Kessler spoke of the success f the Farmers Market and asked if anyone wanted to volunteer some time they should contact the Recreation Department.  Selectman Kessler spoke about the DPW Department and what a great job they did with the curb cut on Monument Avenue. 
Selectman Sullivan updated the community on a house located on Salem Street that has become an eyesore, will now be taken down and replaced.  Selectman Sullivan requested that the residents get involved in the Committee’s that are open to everyone. Selectman Sullivan states that some residents feel it is always the same people on the committees. Selectman Sullivan urged people to get involved.  Selectman Sullivan has had residents reach out to her to be on the Harbor Advisory Committee. 
Selectman Malagrifa spoke on the Technology Committee and updates on the 4th of July activities. 
Adjournment:

The Board voted unanimously on a motion by Selectman Van Dam to adjourn meeting at 10:00PM, seconded by Selectman Sullivan.  
Attest:

Maureen Shultz 

Administrative Assistant 

